
FUNDRAISING MINUTES École St. John Paul II School Society February 23, 2021 6:30pm via ZOOM 

PRESENT: Alicia Doud, Robert Dumanowski, Elisa Labrie, Chris Marcyniuk, Claire Sabo, Beth Smith 

Reviewed minutes – reviewed January minutes – Chris motions to adopt, Alicia seconds.  All in favour. 
Minutes adopted. 
Account balance: approx. $2060 in general fundraising account 
 -roughly $10114 in AGLC account 
Upcoming fundraising: need to start discussing any plans for next year so we can start planning and 
organizing this year. 
 -as Beth will be leaving us after this year, we will need new AGLC rep.  Alicia to put the call out. 
Statue donation: based on current projections, there are funds available in the raffle account that we 
could donate to the statue project.  Alicia motions to commit $4000, Beth seconds.  All in favour. 
 
Meeting ended @ 6:56pm.  Next meeting:  March 16, 2021 @ 6:30pm 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

SCHOOL COUNCIL MINUTES École St. John Paul II School Society January 19, 2021 6:57pm via ZOOM 

PRESENT: Alicia Doud, Claire Sabo, Robert Dumanowski, Chris Marcyniuk, Elisa Labrie, Beth Smith 

-Reviewed minutes – Elisa motions to adopt January minutes, Beth seconds, all in favour.  Minutes 
adopted. 
-School Report: 
Robert: registration opened February 1 and numbers have been strong.  High kindergarten numbers, as 
well as enough to guarantee 2 ELP English and 1 ELP French again next year. 
-draft 2021-2022 calendar has been distributed by the Board.  Any suggestions are welcome by the 
Board before their next meeting in March. 
-Lenten school project is underway, students and staff can wear a hat or chew gum on Fridays for $2.  
Proceeds will go towards the statue project. 
-Teacher Report – Claire indicated that Carnaval celebrations were a success.  Thank you to Mr. Weimer 
for his participation.  Both English and French students enjoyed the activities. 
-the Bonhomme costume could still use a few tweaks before next years celebrations. 
-Mental Health spending: Claire has indicated that some of the classrooms are using their funds to do 
either the Esplanade virtual art lessons or the Medalta virtual art classes. 
-Teachers Conference was held virtually this year. 
-New Business – discussion was held regarding starting the hot lunch program up again.  Alicia will reach 
out to some of the previous volunteers to see if they want to handle this program for the remainder of 
the year.  Food would still need to come separated as much as possible (by classroom).  Munch-A-Lunch 
platform a possibility, will research. 
 
Meeting ended @ 7:41pm.  Next meeting:  March 16, 2021 @ 7:00pm 


